S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 8th May 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year: Mr Price asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mrs Gotts proposed that Mr Paul Bland take on the role of Chairman of the Planning Committee, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

Mr Narborough proposed a vote of thanks to Mr Price who stood down as temporary Chairman; members acknowledged that there is a lot of hard work involved with planning matters. 

2.  Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr A Evans  
3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 20th March 2017:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

4. To record declarations of any interests: None 
5. To receive questions from the Public: None
6. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

17/00649/F

Branscombe, 44 Nursery Lane, South Wootton
Construction of a dwelling incorporating garage
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
17/00695/F

Manor House, 20 Low Road, South Wootton

Extension and alterations to dwelling creating swimming pool, spa, gym, sauna and ancillary rooms, with additional upper floor bedrooms and associated landscape works  
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
17/00823/F 

Wootton Rectory 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

New conservatory to rear/side of existing detached house  

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
17/00463/F
43 Sandy Lane, South Wootton

Proposed extension and garage to rear of existing bungalow
17/00171/F

7 Blickling Close, South Wootton

Extensions to dwelling (revised design)

17/00332/F

22 The Boltons, South Wootton

First Floor Extension

Appeal against Tree Replacement Notice at 8 Church Lane, South Wootton:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that an appeal has been made against a Tree Replacement Notice by Mr & Mrs Butcher of 8 Church Lane, South Wootton.

Notification of a New Property Address:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that notification has been received of a new property address at 23 Grimston Road, South Wootton.

Borough Council’s Boundary Review Procedure:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the Borough Council is currently undergoing a review of its ward boundaries; she stated that an invitation had been received to attend the Borough Council’s Boundary Review Procedure.
She said that representatives from the Parish Council have been invited to the briefing for Parishes being carried out by the Local Government Boundary Commission on the review process which is being held on Thursday 22nd June 2017 at 6.00pm in the Assembly Room at the Town Hall, Saturday Market Place.

Mrs Cornwell asked if any members would be available to attend.

Both Mr Bland and Mr Price said that they would be happy to go along.

Horse Field at Avon Road: Mrs Kirby confirmed that following instruction from the Planning Enforcement Team at the Borough Council, work is currently being carried out by the Horse Owners, to clear the rubble which has been placed within the Horse field.

7.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Bus Shelter Update: Mrs Cornwell provided an update regarding the installation of the Bus Shelters at Grimston Road.
She said that the Bus Shelter to be sited at Deas Road was straight forward and was going ahead as planned; however commented that the Bus Shelter proposed for the Bus Stop at Woodlands Nursing Home was proving to be more difficult.

Mrs Cornwell explained that the Bus Shelter was due to be located in the Green Verge area to the rear of the Cycle/Foot path, however it had been found that following investigation, various Gas pipes are situated under the ground at the location.

It was said that Ian at Able Engineering is currently liaising with the County Council regarding the situation; it was felt that an alternative type of Bus Shelter to which has been ordered may resolve the issue.

Mrs Cornwell said that the alternative option in a cantilever style would come at an additional cost of approximately £600.00

After discussion, members agreed to wait for the outcome of the discussions between Able Engineering and the County Council, however also agreed to go ahead with the cantilever option if necessary.

Yellow Cross Hatching markings at ASDA:  Mr Reynolds reported that the keep clear markings on the road at the ASDA entrance on Langley Road were faded and in need of repainting.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would report the matter to the Norfolk County Council’s Highways Department.
Hedge at the entrance to the Pond:  Mr Narborough reported that once again he had witnessed vehicles having problems exiting the Pond area due to the large hedge and other vegetation growing either side.

He said that due to the size of the hedge and other vegetation, it is causing poor visibility for cars leaving the Pond area. 

All members were happy for Mrs Cornwell to contact CGM Ltd to request that due to safety reasons, the verge should be cut back by 6ft on either side.
8.  To discuss Confidential Matters:  (See attached Confidential Minutes)
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

 9.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 22nd May 2017, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
22nd May 2017
         

     
  

                         Chairman
